THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

WINTER BOARD MEETING

Wildlife Research Lab, Gainesville, FL

Monday, January 13, 2003

DRAFT

Present:  Paul Moler, Steve Rockwood, Jay Exum, Arnold Brunell, Harry Dutton, Carrie Sekerak, Nancy Douglass, Dave Zabriskie

Absent:  Dale Gawlik, Susan Fitzgerald 

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	Meeting called to order at 10:07
	

	Report from TWS National Conference
	Steve Rockwood reported on his visit to the TWS National Conference.  He and Jay were able to get Bob Warren to commit to coming to the Florida Chapter conference in Vero Beach.  Steve met with representatives from the Texas Chapter (state chapter of the year) and the North Dakota Chapter (host chapter for the national conference).  He noted that all of the successful chapters went through the same processes that we’re going through.  Good relations with sponsors seem to be important to these chapters.  Private leases might be an important resource that is currently untapped.  The Forest Stewardship Program might be our best avenue to obtaining relationships with private leases.  Steve recommended sending someone every year.  He also spoke with Richard Lancia who will talk at plenary session.
	

	Minutes of Summer Board Meeting
	Approved with revisions.
	Approved.

	Treasurer’s Report
	Jay Exum reported that the balance as of December 30, 2001 was $13,694.77.  Although the Spring Conference was not as profitable as past conferences, it still helped with a net increase of $1677.91.  Annual dues reflect that only 164 members paid.  However, he noted that some of the membership dues are imbedded in the conference registration or other categories and were not reflected this figure.  A suggestion was made to include mandatory membership with conference registration.  Those already registered will have reduced conference fees ($10 discount for members).  Discussion was held on whether to separate the categories of revenue such as t-shirts, caps, Coozies, registration fees, etc.  Online registration forms were suggested.
	

	Committee Reports
	Membership - The chapter has 213 active members.   Board members were encouraged to send the call for papers to contacts around the state in order to increase membership.

Scholarship – Maria Zondervan took over for Julie Hovis.  Paul gave at least two applications to Maria.  Paul will talk to her and notify the board of the scholarship status.

Nominations – Paul read the list of nominations.
	

	Student Chapter Update
	Dave Zabriskie reported that the Student Chapter obtained funds for students to attend the spring conference.  He expects the Student Chapter to be well represented.  He asked to be notified of the registration fee as soon as possible so he can request the amount of money needed to send students.

Students have been successfully trapping turkeys using canon nets on Ordway Preserve.  They will also be trapping on Caravelle Ranch.  Turkey trapping activities will end in February.

Students have been checking and maintaining wood duck, bluebird, and kestrel nest boxes at Ordway.  They are seeking money to buy bands for bluebirds.

The Student Conclave will be in Asheville, NC.

The Beast Feast is scheduled for February 22 at 6:00pm.  The cost will be $10 ($5 for children). 

The Student Chapter will not be selling t-shirts this year.  Instead, they are selling printed polo shirts for $30.  Anybody interested in purchasing a shirt should contact Dave (dtzabriskie@earthlink.net).  A picture of the shirt will be put on the Florida Chapter website.  
	

	OLD BUSINESS
	
	

	US Forest Service Access Policy
	An EIS was scheduled to be available in-house on December 16 but has not been sent out yet.  Carrie will provide Paul a copy of the EIS when it becomes available.  The EIS will have five alternatives, one of which will be preferred by the USFS.  
	

	FWC Sensitive Species Listing Criteria
	The FWC has directed staff to reconvene a stakeholders committee that will include representatives from marine fisheries.  Marine fisheries programs tend to manage populations at 50% of carrying capacity and they were concerned that they would be pressed to list their species.  Criteria are under active review and a report is due in March.
	

	COWCH
	The Board decided to ask the Student Chapter to document some of the interviews on video recorder.  Other State Chapter members might also be asked to conduct and record interviews.  A suggestion was made to compile a list of 10 people who can be interviewed.  Paul has a list of the original membership in 1967 that might be a good starting point.
	

	Website Currency
	Paul mentioned that Rog Vanderhoof should be contacted regarding any suggestions for improving the chapter website.
	

	Strategic Plan
	Strategic plan was put on website. Only one member submitted comments.  Paul will make changes to address the comments.  Members will be encouraged to review the plan on the website before the spring conference.
	

	NEW BUSINESS
	
	

	Ocala Black Bear Working Group
	John Wooding will attend the Working Group meeting as a representative for the Chapter.  The issue of human-bear interactions will be discussed.
	

	Spring Meeting
	Fifty rooms are being held until February 12.  After that, they will work with us but will not guarantee the rooms.  Concern was expressed on whether the cost of the rooms ($135 per night) might discourage attendance or approval to attend.  The business meeting will start at 8am and go until about 10am.  This breakfast meeting will be included in the registration fee.  The Banquet Committee (Becky Smith and Steve Rockwood) will decide whether the banquet will be a buffet or individual selections.  A motion was made to give $500 to support the social.  Glatting-Jackson will print programs for about $1000.
	Motion approved.

	Feral Cat Colonies – Chapter Position
	A Feral Cat Committee was created that included Jim Moyers, Rog Vanderhoof, Becky Smith, Brian Scheick, Joni Ellis and Dan Castillo.  They are reviewing literature and will try to create a resource of information that will be made available on the website.  Paul will contact the head of the committee and ask that they have a draft policy ready for the spring conference.
	

	CWA
	The Supreme Court voted 5-4 that the Corp of Engineers did not have authority to regulate isolated wetlands on the basis of use by migratory birds.  However, a bill was filed in August that would give the corps authority over isolated wetlands.  Our chapter was asked to comment on the issue.
	

	Guidance Regarding Correspondence
	A discussion was held clarifying that the President was allowed to address matters for the Chapter without always obtaining Board approval or review.
	

	
	Adjourned at 2:45pm.
	


